Recluse Community Trust Meeting

April 27, 2009

Members present:   Jerry Means, Mike Manor, Billee Hackett, Amber Loetscher, Lexi Bulkley, Cate Loetscher, Nancy Sorenson, Sharon Rinker, Marilyn Mackey, Jo Rogers, Kathy Spellman

The meeting was called to order by trust president Marilyn Mackey

Agenda changes and approval:  Kathy asked that an item be added for approving a payment for a bill. Amber moved and Cate seconded to approve the agenda as changed.  The motion passed.   
Secretary’s report: The secretary’s report was read. Lexi moved and Sharon seconded a motion to approve March 16, 2009 minutes.  The motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report:  Kathy reported a cash balance of $134,212.82.  Kathy reported that a $50.00 donation on behalf of Junior Reed received two years ago which specified that the money was to be used for the Recluse cemetery has been passed to Roy Newton who is in charge of the cemetery funds.  
Marilyn reported that there is a bill from Dale Buckingham in the amount of $6841.22 from December 2008 which inadvertently was never paid.  Nancy moved and Sharon seconded a motion to pay this bill. The motion passed.  

Old Business:  There being no unfinished business to discuss, the chairman moved on to new business.  
New Business:  Jo Rogers was recognized and welcomed as the newest board member by Marilyn Mackey.  

Roof Removal: The information contained in the following e-mail from Marilyn to the Trust members was discussed at length.  

Dear board, 
 

I visited with Yon Malkuch, Y Environmental regarding the roof removal and his oversight of the removal.  Here are the highlights of our conversation.  
 

    We need to be aware of liability issues regarding the asbestos and using volunteers.  He strongly recommended that we have liability waivers prepared by an attorney for anyone who would be working on the removal.  
 

    He indicated some reluctance on his part to oversee the project on a paid basis because of possible liability on his part. (This reluctance comes after his initial conversation with Sue in 2007 and is based on more consideration and thought on his part regarding potential liability issues) He said he could just charge us for mileage and oversee without charging a fee and call his a project donation. 
 

    I asked what it might cost to hire someone to do this.  He said they work with a company out of Miles City and thought that based on the square footage of the building, they could probably do it in the $3000-4000 range.  That price would be with the tin already removed and we would haul the debris to the landfill.  Based on what he knew of their current project schedule, he thought it was possible to be able to get them on in the next 2-3 weeks.  
 

    Debris removal issues-  If we use a dump truck, it will need to be lined with 3 mil poly in order to fully enclose the debris.  The truck would weigh at the landfill then haul out to the removal site (out by Rawhide Mine) then back to the landfill to re-weigh.  We would have to do this during the hours the landfill is open.  It is typically closed on Sundays.  The advantage to using a dump truck would be that we don't have to bag all the debris.  
 

I think we probably need to have a board meeting fairly quickly to fully discuss this and determine how we want to handle the roof removal and get it lined up whatever route we decide to go. If everyone could let Cate know of your availability in the next few days, perhaps we could get it set up for later in the week.  
 

Thanks,
Marilyn 

Marilyn also reported that if the roof was removed by volunteers that a legal waiver should be signed by all volunteers before proceeding with the project.  She also added that when the roof is removed that Rosebud Log Home will send a person out to weatherproof the Hall.  The Loetscher family has agreed to remove and salvage the green metal roof.  It was generally agreed that a sufficient amount of dump trucks can be obtained within the community to haul away to the rest of the roof.  

Kathy moved that the Loetscher family may remove and use the metal from the Recluse Hall roof, that they will sign a waiver of liability for doing this, that all the metal and fasteners will be removed from the premises in a proper and legal manner.  Sharon seconded the motion and it passed.   

It was agreed that Marilyn will get as much information as possible concerning the bidding and contracting for the roof removal, will proceed with the bidding if possible and will send out the information to the board when it is available.  
Resolution for signing legal documents:  Marilyn signed several document regarding the adjustment of property lines necessary to proceed with the construction for the Hall:  Quitclaim deed from Trust to Edna Oedekoven; Affidavit concerning sale of property for Recluse Community Trust, Septic easement from Edna Oedekoven to Recluse Community Trust, Septic Easement from Fred and Mary Ann Oedekoven Family Trust; Mineral quitclaim deed to Red and Mary Ann Oedekoven; Mineral quitclaim deed to Edna Oedekoven.  
Since there is nothing in our by-laws which designates who may sign legal documents of any kind attorney Joe Hallock suggested that we need a resolution signed by board members to approve the signing these documents.  Mike Manor moved that the board sign such a resolution, Amber seconded the motion and it passed.  The resolution was signed by all present members.    
By-law Changes: It was agreed that the Trust needs by-law changes to clarify the signing of legal documents.  Amber Sharon and Nancy agreed to write up suggested changes and e-mail them out in time for the next meeting.  

Project update: Marilyn announced that Mike Harmon of Rosebud Log Homes has the drawings and is working up the prices.  So we may have a meeting by next week.  She will let us know when the date is more certain.

Other business:    Cate announced that the Hall is empty.  PHC met their commitment.  
The meeting was adjourned.   

